Monthly Handicap
Thursday 26th January, 2017, 3.45 miles
	             RESULTS

	
	
	
	
	

		
	
	TIME 
IN
	TIME
OUT
	TIME TAKEN
	POINTS

	1
	Peter Reid
	43.43
	17.00
	26.43
	30+2 PB

	2
	Jacqui Murray
	44.03
	14.00
	30.03
	29+2 PB

	3
	Neil Tate
	44.32
	23.45
	20.47
	28+2 SB

	4
	Sue Hawitt
	44.35
	17.00
	27.35
	27+2 PB

	5
	Tom Howarth
	44.44
	24.15
	20.29
	26+2 SB

	6
	Debbie Cooper
	44.45
	18.15
	26.30
	25+2 SB

	7
	Laura Byrne
	44.45
	13.45
	31.00
	24+2 PB

	8
	Steve Tate
	44.48
	14.45
	30.03
	23+2 PB

	9
	Kirsten Burnett
	44.56
	16.15
	28.41
	22+2 PB

	10
	Alan Elstone
	45.12
	21.15
	23.57
	21+2 SB

	11
	Claire England
	45.18
	17.45
	27.33
	20+2 SB

	12
	Colin Laidlaw
	45.24
	20.00
	25.24
	19

	13
	Pam Binns
	45.26
	08.00
	37.26
	18

	14
	Alex Tate
	45.31
	24.00
	21.31
	17

	15
	Sarah Bagshaw
	45.45
	09.15
	36.30
	16

	16
	Graham Webster
	45.58
	22.15
	23.43
	15

	17
	Michelle Sheridan
	46.07
	09.15
	36.52
	14

	18
	Chris McCarthy
	47.23
	26.00
	21.23
	13

	19
	Sarah Bradshaw
	47.45
	10.30
	37.15
	12

	20
	Rob Parker
	48.07
	17.45
	30.22
	11

	21
	Greg Oulton
	49.45
	16.15
	33.30
	10

	Est.
	Louise De-Gier Flood
	43.49
	16.15
	27.34
	

	Est.
	Dawn Bloor
	44.37
	15.30
	29.07
	

	Est.
	Jonathan Tuck
	45.37
	23.45
	21.52
	



	
	
	
	
	

	            
	
	
	
	
	


Where a handicap was an estimate for a new, guest or lapsed runner they score no points but their handicap for the next month will be based on the time taken and qualify for a full score.  A season’s best (SB) or personal best (PB) earns two bonus points except for the first race of each season.  Please check your statistics on both tables and notify me of any errors. 


A chill evening to start the new year but nonetheless twenty-four runners was the best turnout for some time.

Congratulations to two of our newer members, Peter Reid and Jacqui Murray, on taking the first two places with PBs.  Altogether, in a keenly fought race eleven of the twenty-one counting competitors earned bonus points for their best time of the winter.  There were good runs too by first-time runners Louise De-Gier Flood and Jonathan Tuck who I hope we'll see again at future handicaps.

With two races remaining we have a thrilling finale to look forward to with six in contention.  Whilst the top three each have nine scores, the fourth and fifth placed have only eight scores and Sue Hawitt in sixth place just seven. It looks likely the winner of the Handicap Plate will be decided only in the final March fixture.

Thank you to everyone who contributed to the buffet and to Dawn for her help at the start and finish.  Our problem over the accommodation at the Y should be resolved by next month when we've been able to meet with the new owner of Refuel.

Bill
